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Upcoming Events 
                    

              

February  

Feb. 2...Groundhog Day 

Feb. 8...Membership Meeting-1:00 
pm 

Feb. 14...Valentines Day 

Feb. 19...President’s Day 

March 

March 10..Daylight Savings Time 

March 12..Membership Mtg-1pm 

March 17...St. Patrick’s Day 

March 19...Spring Begins 

March 29...Good Friday 

March 31...Easter Sunday 

April  

April 5… Melissa Stockwell Program 

 Military Heritage Alliance  

April 11...Membership Mtg-1pm 

April 17… SD Veterans Council Mtg 
VFW Post 1273 Rapid City 9:00 AM 

May 

May 9...Membership Mtg-1pm 

May 12...Mother’s Day 

May 14-17...National Convention, 
Minniapolis 

May 23-24...21st Annual Walleye 
fishing, Chamberlain 

May 27...Memorial Day 

North Central Chapter 
209 N. Garfield Ave., Sioux Falls, SD 57104 
1-605-336-0494 * 1-800-505-4782  
Email: info@ncpva.org Website: www.ncpva.org       
National PVA Website: www.pva.org 

minimizing fraud risks associated 
with traditional paper checks. 

We understand that adapting to new 
processes may raise questions or con-
cerns. Should you require any assis-
tance or have inquiries about the EFT 
enrollment, please contact the VA 
Financial Services Center’s Customer 
Care Center at 1-877-353-9791. Al-
ternatively, you can reach out to your 
local CSP team for assistance. Local 
contact numbers are available on 
the find your caregiver support team 
webpage. 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

21st Annual Joel Niemeyer/
Firefighters Memorial              
“Gone Fishing Event” 

23-24 May 2024 

The 21st Annual Fishing Event will 
be taking place at Chamberlain, SD  
on 23-24 May 2024. Reservations 

will be sent out soon with all the de-
tails. We would ask that all reserva-

tions for lodging must go through the 
PVA office. Do not contact the resort 

for lodging. 

 

 

Transitioning to Direct Deposit for 
VA Stipends 

Dear Caregivers and Veterans, 

Take action now: Complete your di-
rect deposit/electronic funds transfer 
(EFT) enrollment. 

VA will no longer issue paper checks 
as of October 1, 2023. To ensure un-
interrupted and timely PCAFC sti-
pend payments, all Primary Family 
Caregivers receiving paper checks 
must complete the EFT enrollment 
process as soon as possible or before 
the deadline. 

Caregivers can enroll in direct deposit 
as a vendor through VA’s Customer 
Engagement Portal. To complete the 
required form, caregivers will need 
their social security number, address, 
and bank routing and account num-
bers. Step-by-step instructions for en-
rolling can be found in the CSP Direct 
Deposit Enrollment User Guide. 

For Caregivers that don't already have 
a bank account, the Veterans Benefits 
Banking Program (VBBP) can con-
nect them with a bank for help setting 
up an account.  Ensuring Timely Pay-
ments and Enhancing Security. 

A new law, 31 CFR Part 208 – Man-
agement of Federal Agency Disburse-
ments, requires that all Federal pay-
ments be made through the electronic 
funds transfer (EFT) system, more 
commonly known as direct deposit. 

CSP recognizes the significance of 
timely stipend payments for caregiv-
ers.  The EFT system supports timely 
stipend payments and enhances secu-
rity by  
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Sioux Falls VA Health Care SCI Coordinator  

Melissa Suter, Social Worker 

        605-336-3230 ext. 7898 

Fargo VA Health Care SCI Coordinator 

Tracy Lamont, SCI Coordinator                    

701-239-3765 

Black Hills VA Health Care SCI Coordinator 

Amber Jones, SCI Coordinator 

605-347-2511 ext. 17003 

Disclaimer: The North Central Chapter PVA  newsletter 
is published six times a year.  It serves its members and 
interested parties by informing them about chapter activi-
ties, veterans’ issues, SCI related matters, advocacy and 
legislative developments and other relevant issues con-
cerning disabilities and the disabled community. The 
opinions expressed in this publication do not necessarily 
reflect the views of the North Central Chapter, its Offic-
ers, Board Members or the Editor. Similarly, appearance 
of advertising herein does not constitute an endorsement 
of their products or services.  The editor has the right to 
edit all articles. 

— Attention Members — 

If you are receiving your newsletter 
by mail and would like to receive this 

via email, please contact me at the 
Chapter Office 

(LisaC@ncpva.org/605-336-0494) 
with your email address.  This will 

help save the Chapter on postage and 
printing costs. 

                http://www.facebook.com/ncpva 



Membership-Duane Biesboer 

The Chapter currently has a total of 155 members and     
90 Associate Members.  

Regular membership is FREE! If you know of anyone 
who has a spinal cord injury or disease, please have the 
Veteran contact the Chapter office.   

Beginning October 1st, all Associate Members will be 
invoiced for Annual Dues.  Annual dues are $30 per 
year and Life Dues are $200.00.   

Thank you to those who have sent in their dues!! 

 Please notify the Chapter when you have  

a change of address.   
 

Volunteer Program-Charles Doom 
 

The Chapter had 208 hours for the month of December 
YTD - 646. Donna Deutsch and Rick Albrect Volunteers 
of the Month.  Remember to look for your volunteer 
number in the newsletter and win a $25 Gift Card!  If you 
see your number, call the Chapter Office!   
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“Friends Aiming High”  

by John Green 

Framed and Matted - $275 

Print Only - $75 

To order your print, please contact the  

Chapter Office at (605) 336-0494 

PVA Releases 2024 Policy Priorities  

The second session of the 118th Congress is official-
ly underway. This year, we will continue to work 
with our champions on pushing       forward legisla-
tion and regulations that support our priorities.  

Congress will be in session fewer days this year than 
last year because of the pending November elections. 
Regardless, we will work to push access forward this 
year and believe we will see some of our key priori-
ties over the finish line.   

Our priorities for this year are as follows:   

• Protect Access to VA's Specialized Health Care 
Services  

• Expand Access to VA Long-Term Services and 
Supports 

• Improve VA Benefits and Health Care Services 
for Paralyzed Veterans and their Survivors 

• Protect the Civil Rights of People with Disabili-
ties   

• Improve Access to Social Security Benefits 

• Increase Employment Prospects for Veterans 
with Disabilities 

Improvements Made to Total and Permanent 
Disability Student Loan Discharge 

 
The U.S. Department of Education has been making 
improvements to the Total and Permanent Disability 
(TPD) Discharge of people with student loans and 
they want to get the word out to all eligible veterans. 
Several steps in the forgiveness process have now 
been streamlined to increase engagement. There are 
three ways student loans can be discharged by the 
Department of Education due to TPD: through the 
VA, the Social Security Administration, or by a med-
ical professional. 00550 

The Department of Education and VA have systems 
that communicate with one another so veterans rated 
100 percent service connected should have seen an 
automatic discharge of their loans already. If you are 
rated at 100 percent and have not seen your federal 
student loans forgiven, or if you are a veteran that 
has seen your loans discharged, please reach out to  
the PVA. 

988 - SUICIDE & CRISIS LIFELINE 

http://veteranscrisisline.net/
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CFC Campaign 

If you are a federal government employee or your 
employer offers a charitable giving campaign 
through United Way, you can help us to continue 
our programs and services we offer to our mem-
bers, veterans and other individual with disabilities. 

CONTRIBUTION CODE: 54682 

 

Helpline Center Offers New Survivor of Suicide 
Loss Website 

The Helpline Center has offered support to those be-
reaved by suicide loss since 1999 and now, thanks to 
funds raised through The 437 Project, they are able 
to expand how they can meet individuals in their 
grief.  

We're happy to announce that they have also 
launched a new website designed with the goal of 
providing hope and help to even more suicide loss 
survivors. There are many new features on the site 
and we encourage you to take a look and help us 
spread the word!  

Healing After a Suicide Loss booklet, In Remem-
brance page, Resource Library 

In addition to the website and resources, they will 
begin offering a virtual support group online on the 
third Wednesday of each month via Zoom. They tru-
ly want to support individuals across South Dakota 
and are hopeful these new opportunities will provide 
just that. To learn more about their survivor re-
sources or their virtual support group, please email 
griefsupport@helplinecenter.org.  

New hope for ALS Veterans 

A new clinical research trial at Michael E. DeBakey 
VA is offering Veterans with ALS hope for the future. 
As part of the research trial, 10 Veterans with Amyo-
trophic Lateral Sclerosis will get the opportunity to re-
ceive groundbreaking cell therapy targeted at reducing 
neuroinflammation as a treatment for the neurodegen-
erative disease. 

ALS is a rare rapidly progressing and fatal neurodegen-
erative disorder that affects Veterans twice as often as 
people who did not serve in the military. People with 
ALS experience muscle weakness, loss of movement, 
and difficulty breathing and swallowing, resulting in a 
severely declining quality of life and eventually death.  

“We are very excited to open this first cell therapy trial 
for ALS in VA,” said Dr. James Orengo, principal in-
vestigator of the trial, which began in December. “We 
know that neuroinflammation fuels the ALS disease 
process. We believe that this new treatment, which in-
volves calming the immune system in the central nerv-
ous system, holds great promise in halting this disease. 
Being a part of this multi-center study will help us give 
Veterans the opportunity to receive a cutting edge ther-
apeutic that could be life changing. Participants will 
receive nine intravenous infusions of the study drug 
over a six-month period. The goal is to significant-
ly slow the progression of the disease to allow Veterans 
to maintain their quality of life.” 15279 

“Veterans with ALS often see multiple specialists and 
therapists, usually requiring them to go to different lo-
cations—both within and outside our medical center,” 
said Dr. Mark Kobelja, chief of staff. “Our new clinic 
allows patients to stay in one room and all the special-
ists to cycle through that room. It is much more con-
venient and easier for our Veterans and improves the 
coordination of their care.”  

ALS disease currently has no cure, but researchers na-
tionwide—including locally at Houston VA and Baylor 
College of Medicine—are working hard to find a cure.  

“Serving ALS Veterans is a great honor to me and the 
rest of the team,” said Orengo. “We understand the tre-
mendous adaptation the Veteran must face dealing with 
this disease and we are dedicated to being there for 
them, to help guide them through the process and en-
hance their quality of life.” 

https://www.va.gov/houston-health-care/
https://www.va.gov/houston-health-care/
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 Taking Care of Veterans, an Unending Legacy 

The South Dakota Department of Veterans Affairs 
(SDDVA) is an essential advocate for veterans, offer-
ing personal case development and tracking state and 
federal claims for benefits that veterans have earned. 
We focus on our core mission of providing profession-
al-level representation to obtain federal and state bene-
fits, reinforcing our reputation as one of the most edu-
cated and experienced team of advocates.  

We have seen a significant increase in claims filings 
over the last three years. SDDVA and our partners ob-
tained more than $378 million in compensation and 
pension payments for veterans and their survivors in 
2023. 

In the military, personnel do not leave until the mis-
sion is complete. So, although we have secured great 
benefits for our veterans, there is always more to be 
done. 

SDDVA has a new program called “What’s Brewing.” 
This program is a great opportunity for our leadership 
team to visit with veterans and hear first-hand about 
the issues they are experiencing, as well as allow for 
the opportunity for veterans to hear about new benefits 
and services. As the advocate for South Dakota veter-
ans, we need to know what challenges our veterans 
and their families are facing.  

You will also find our outreach team at such events as 
Veterans Day programs, Congressional forums, the 
State Fair, County Fairs, Memorial Day programs, VA 
sponsored events, Stand Downs, and Yellow Ribbons.  

We encourage veterans to join our outreach events for 
conversation, information, and resources on benefits. 
Veterans can check out our calendar for outreach 
events in their area at https://vetaffairs.sd.gov/
publicaffairs/upcomingevents.aspx. 

We have also launched another new program, Opera-
tion VNF (Veterans Never Forgotten). VNF affords us 
the opportunity to communicate with our veterans in 
long term care facilities. This battle plan has three 
pathways – to visit with veterans, connect veterans 
with their local county or tribal veterans service of-
ficer, and educate the administers about the need for 
VA approved rooms for veterans.  

At the end of each day, our true measure of success 
will be the timeliness, the quality, and the consistency 
of the services provided to our veterans. They deserve 
nothing less. 

Legislation to fast-track combat veterans access 
to health care 

Senator Mike Rounds has introduced bipartisan leg-
islation to allow combat veterans to enroll in their 
health care benefits program before officially transi-
tioning out of active duty in order to make certain 
that service members don’t experience a lag in cov-
erage.  

The Combat Veterans Pre-Enrollment Act would 
create an opt-in program allowing transitioning ser-
vice members to access VA health care services on 
their first day as a civilian.  

Currently, transitioning service members must wait 
until they have left the military and received their 
official separation paperwork, which can take 
months, to apply for Veterans Health Administration 
health care and other services, creating a period 
where veterans do not have access to the health care 
benefits they have earned.  

Veterans represent the best of our country. Our men 
and women in uniform have made incredible sacri-
fices so that we can be free, and we have a responsi-
bility to fulfill our commitment to them once their 
service is complete,” said Rounds. “This Act would 
eliminate the lapse in care that many service mem-
bers face when transitioning from the military to ci-
vilian life, and make certain that service members 
have timely access to the health care services they 
need upon separation from the military.  

It clearly focuses in on one of the most important 
areas that arise upon discharge from their service, 
and that is in their health. This legislation clearly is 
founded by those that understand the needs of our 
military and the importance of getting to the re-
sources and linking our service members to VA as 
early as possible.” “As service members make the 
transition to civilian life it can be a very stressful 
time.  

Making sure that they have healthcare, medications, 
and benefits is a great start to assuring them the sta-
bility they deserve as they enter the next chapter of 
their life.  

 

https://vetaffairs.sd.gov/publicaffairs/upcomingevents.aspx?fbclid=IwAR09qeFIjI73jR6wplaUaZvoZsHLasZG1wa0_64utXpsXyF9pFi3Rw4LVhI
https://vetaffairs.sd.gov/publicaffairs/upcomingevents.aspx?fbclid=IwAR09qeFIjI73jR6wplaUaZvoZsHLasZG1wa0_64utXpsXyF9pFi3Rw4LVhI
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From the Office of Brad Friez 

National Serviced Officer  

I want to first discuss the Caregiver Support 
Program.  Many of you would potentially be eligible for 
this program if you have a VA compensation rating of 
at least 70%.   Further, this need for an in-home caregiv-
er must be for at least six months of continuous in-
person personal care services.   

The services covered under the Caregiver Pro-
gram are for that Veteran’s health and well-being, every 
day personal needs or what the VA calls ADL’s or Activ-
ities of Daily Living (like dressing or undressing; bath-
ing; grooming; adjusting any special prosthetic or or-
thopedic appliance that can’t be done without assis-
tance; toileting; feeding oneself due to loss of coordi-
nation of upper extremities or extreme weakness or the 
inability to swallow or the need of a non-oral means of 
nutrition; mobility (walking, going up stairs, and trans-
ferring in and out of a bed to a wheelchair) and for 
safety, protection, or instruction in their daily environ-
ment.   

This is all from the VA’s own explanation of their 
Caregiver Program.  We are finding across the country 
that most of the applications for this program are de-
nied.  I am not trying to defend the VA on those denials 
and we are working on several cases where in our opin-
ion the VA wrongly did deny this benefit.  But it would 
be of help to Veterans who are applying for this pro-
gram to be fully transparent about their various needs 
on a daily basis.  Please do not pretend to be independ-
ent and not in need of help when you truly are in need. I 
have found that the VA will deny this benefit perhaps 
solely on the Veteran’s answers to the questions put to 
them for this program when they claim to be more in-
dependent than they truly are.  

Shifting gears here I wanted to comment on the 
recent change to the Auto Grant Program.  If you are 
eligible for this benefit and will be driving your own ve-
hicle the VA requirement is that you go through a driver 
testing program even if you had received this benefit in 
the past.  The VA wants to ensure that if the Veteran is 
in receipt of this benefit that they can continue to drive 
safely.  There are no exceptions to this requirement of 
the driver test if you want to receive this benefit.           

COLA INCREASE 

After two years of record cost-of-living-
adjustment (COLA) surges, disabled veter-
ans and military retirees will see an addi-
tional 3.2% increase in 2024 in their monthly 
compensation benefits from the Depart-
ment of Veterans Affairs. 

The expansion in benefits is set annually by 
the Social Security Administration (SSA), 
which announced the uptick in October 
2023. Everything from VA disability compen-
sation to clothing allowances and Depend-
ency and Indemnity Compensation—or sur-
vivors benefits—are all tied to SSA’s deter-
mination. 

Veterans and their families will see the new 
amount reflected in their benefits as of Jan. 
1, 2024. 

“Many disabled veterans rely on their earned 
VA benefits to survive, which is why review-
ing and improving monthly compensation is 
imperative every year,”  “The impact of the 
COVID-19 pandemic on our economy is 
showing signs of waning, and this increase, 
while lower than in previous years, will help 
veterans keep up with rising prices for con-
sumer goods and other expenses that go up 
based on inflation and other factors.” 

COLA increases typically see a marginal up-
tick. The 2018 adjustment was 2.8%, the 
highest increase over the previous decade. 
In 2022 and 2023, COLA shot up 5.9% and 
8.7%, respectively. 

The 2024 adjustment means a disabled vet-
eran with a 10% VA rating can expect a $6 
increase, while those rated at 100%, with no 
dependents, will receive an additional $116 
monthly. 
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Newsletter 

Booster  

Program 

I wish to make the following donation to the Newsletter Booster Program: 

Name ___________________________________________________ 

Address __________________________________________________ 

City_________________________State__________ Zip___________ 

Amount of donation $________________ 

 

Send all remittance payable to: 

PVA North Central Chapter, 209 N. Garfield Ave., Sioux Falls, SD 57104 

Newsletter Booster Program 

The North Central Chapter PVA publishes the newsletter 6 times per year.  We would like to invite our PVA 
members, Associate Members, and business associates to help support the Newsletter Booster Program.  Your 
name will be published in each newsletter (unless otherwise specified) for only $10.00.  Please help defray the 
cost of publishing by supporting YOUR Chapter.  Thank you! 

 

Newsletter Booster Program  
Thank you for your support!                         

   
Alan & Kathryn Gobczynski (2) 
Paul Hanson (2) 
Dennis Hahnemann (2) 
Jim and Marilyn Arneson (2) 

 

We’re proud to be a Thrivent Choice®-
enrolled organization.  Through the 
Thrivent programs, we are eligible to 
receive grant dollars, fee-free donations, 
and support from Thrivent Action Team 
service projects.   
 

To learn more about Thrivent’s mem-
bership benefits and generosity pro-
grams visit thrivent.com/generosity 

Qualified 

Charitable 

Distributions 

The Pension Protection Act of 2006 first allowed taxpayers 
age 70½ or older to make tax-free charitable donations di-
rectly from their IRAs. Technically, these taxpayers were 
allowed to exclude from gross income otherwise taxable 
distributions from their IRA ("qualified charitable distribu-
tions," or QCDs), up to $100,000, that were paid directly to 
a qualified charity.  

These gifts are also known as "Charitable IRA rollovers." 
The law was originally scheduled to expire in 2007, but 
was extended periodically through 2014 by subsequent leg-
islation, and finally made permanent by the Protect Ameri-
cans from Tax Hikes (PATH) Act of 2015. 

http://thrivent.com/generosity
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   2024 South Dakota             
Legislative Session        

       The 99th Session of the South Dakota Legis-
lature will convene at approximately 1:00 
pm on Tuesday, January 9, 2024, with Gover-
nor Kristi Noem’s State of the State Address. 

       This year’s session is scheduled for 38 legis-
lative days, with the main run concluding 
March 7. March 25 is reserved for consider-
ing gubernatorial vetoes.  All bills can be 
found at the  Legislative Research Council’s 
website at: https://sdlegislature.gov/. 

         The legislative calendar can be found at: 
https://mylrc.sdlegislature.gov/api/
documents/251214.pdf.       

      There are 105 legislators—35 in the Senate 
and 70 in the House of Representatives.   

    Members of the Senate Military and Veterans 
Affairs Committee include:  Chairman David 
Johnson (Rapid City), Vice Chairman Larry 
Zikmund (Sioux Falls) Brent Hoffman (Sioux 
Falls), Jim Stalzer (Sioux Falls), and Jack Kol-
beck (Sioux Falls).       

   Members of the House Military and Veterans 
Affairs Committee include:   Chairman Tim 
Reisch (Howard), Vice Chairman Ken Teunis-
sen (Sioux Falls), Stephanie Sauder (Bryant), 
Byron Callies (Watertown), Becky Drury 
(Rapid City), Fred Deutsch (Florence), Randy 
Gross (Elkton), Scott Moore (Ipswich), Wil-
liam Shorma (Dakota Dunes), James 
Wangsness (Miller), Julie Auch (Yankton), 
Aaron Aylward (Harrisburg), and Peri Pourier 
(Rapid City).   

HOUSE MILITARY & VETERANS AFFAIRS                           
COMMITTEE BILLS 

 

SENATE MILITARY & VETERANS AFFAIRS                  
COMMITTEE BILLS 

 

YOU CAN RESEARCH ALL BILLS AND AGENDAS BY      
GOING TO THIS WEBSITE: 

 

       https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bills/69 

 

HB 1007 
amend the requirement to em-
ploy a county veterans' service 
officer. 

HB 1008 

modify the eligibility for admis-
sion to the state veterans' home 
and repeal the residency require-
ment. 

HB 1067 
designate Medal of Honor 
Recognition Day. 

HB 1082 

change the eligibility require-
ments, and the exempt value, of 
a property tax relief program for 
disabled veterans and surviving 
spouses. 

SB 29 

allow eligible members of the 
South Dakota National Guard 
attending an in-state private, 
nonprofit post-secondary insti-
tution to receive the state tui-
tion benefit. 
 

SB 30 
Prohibit discrimination based on 
military status 
 

SB 80 

Improve technology equipment 
for providers of elderly care and 
to make an appropriation there-
for 
 

https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bill/24864
https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bill/24865
https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bill/24471
https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bill/24415
https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bill/24961
https://sdlegislature.gov/Session/Bill/24961
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The Department of Veterans Affairs announced two grant opportunities that will 
help Veterans experiencing homelessness. 

Supportive Services for Veteran Families (SSVF) Grants: Within the coming year, VA will award 
hundreds of millions of dollars in funding to organizations that help rapidly rehouse Veterans and 
their families, prevent the imminent loss of a Veteran’s home, or identify new, more suitable housing 
situations for Veterans and their families. The exact funding amount will be determined by VA’s 
budget. 
Legal Services for Homeless Veterans and Veterans At-Risk for Homelessness 
Grants: Within the coming year, VA will award more than $26 million in funds to organizations that 
help homeless Veterans with legal representation, assistance with court proceedings, defense in 
criminal cases related to homelessness, and more. 

This announcement comes shortly after the Department of Housing and Urban Develop-
ment  released the results of the 2023 Point-in-Time  Count, the annual effort to estimate the num-
ber of Americans — including Veterans — experiencing homelessness. The data shows that on a 
single night in January 2023, there were 35,574 Veterans who were experiencing homelessness, a 
7.4% increase over 2022. This uptick mirrors the increase in homelessness among all Americans, 
which increased by 12% over 2022. In total, the estimated number of Veterans experiencing home-
lessness in the U.S. has decreased by 52.0% since 2010 and by 4.5% since 2020.  

“One Veteran experiencing homelessness will always be one too many — and we will do everything 
in our power to ensure that Veterans get the safe, stable housing they deserve,” said VA Secretary 
Denis McDonough. “These new grants are a critical part of that effort, empowering VA and our 
partners to provide more housing and wraparound services to more homeless and at-risk Veterans 
than ever before. Together, we will not rest until Veteran homelessness is a thing of the past.” 

“Every American deserves a safe and affordable home. Like air, water, and food, housing is a basic 
human need required for the health of individuals, communities, and nations,” said U.S. Interagency 
Council on Homelessness director  Jeff Olivet. VA is a critical part of USICH’s efforts to prevent and 
end homelessness.“The Biden-Harris administration’s plan calls on all parts of the federal govern-
ment, as well as mayors, landlords, developers, and everyone involved to help us build a future 
where no one experiences the tragedy of homelessness, and everyone has a safe and affordable 
home.” 

VA’s efforts to combat Veteran homelessness are grounded in reaching out to homeless Veterans, 
understanding their unique needs, and addressing them. These efforts are built on the evidence-
based “Housing First” approach, which prioritizes getting a Veteran into housing, then providing 
them with the wraparound support they need to stay housed, including health care, job training, le-
gal and education assistance, and more.  

If you are a Veteran who is experiencing homelessness or at risk for homelessness, call the Nation-
al Call Center for Homeless Veterans at 877-4AID-VET (877-424-3838). Visit the VA Homeless 
Programs website to learn about housing initiatives and other programs for Veterans exiting home-
lessness.  

https://www.va.gov/homeless/ssvf/index.html
https://www.va.gov/HOMELESS/LSv.asp
https://www.va.gov/HOMELESS/LSv.asp
https://www.va.gov/HOMELESS/nchav/docs/Research_Brief-May2023-The_Evidence_Behind_the_Housing_First_Model-Tsai_508c.pdf
https://www.va.gov/homeless/
https://www.va.gov/homeless/
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SOUTH DAKOTA VA APPROVED COMMUNITY NURSING HOME LISTING 
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IOWA & MINNESOTA VA APPROVED COMMUNITY NURSING HOME LISTING 
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Birthday Roster - January—March 2024 

January 

Kenneth Bassett  Mitchell Kostek 

Les Hovrud   Evan Ellis 

Lawrence Hogan  Bob Sanchez 

Bob Schutte   James Archer 

Thomas Holtey  Gary Kipena 

Colin Olson   Randy Brown 

David Morgan  Thomas Dietz 

Lary Marthaller  Ross Beranek 

Steve Thompson  Samuel Terry 

Jack Gill 

February 

Jonathan Englund  Randall Thornberg 

Saundra Tryner  Allen Trautman 

Chad Maxon   Caron Morris 

Douglas McCuddin  Mark Johnson 

Andrew Watson  Terry Bacon 

Gary Reineke  Mark Wolf 

Ralph Martin   Harlan Schmidt 

Dennis Meinen  Julie Squires 

EugeneRidenour  Vernon Johnson 

Ernest Milliron  Judy Hauck 

March 

Tim Ruppert   Lance Anderson 

Anthony Steensgaard  Brad Friez 

Terrence Kohler  Fred Nielsen 

Warren Zweifel  Glen Broski 

Vern Anderson  Ronald Remer 

Dennis Adams   Steve Barrett 

John North   Kurt Lysne 

 

 

 

 

 

988 Suicide Crisis Line 

On July 16, 2022, 988 became the national three-
digit phone number for all mental health, substance 
use, and suicide crises.  988 will be routed to South 
Dakota’s only National Suicide Prevention Lifeline 
center, The Helpline Center, transitioning from the 
current Lifeline number, 1-800-273-8255.  988 will 
offer rapid access to behavioral health support 
through connection with trained crisis specialists.  

How will 988 differ from 211?  211 is a non-
emergency number for finding community resources, 
such as food banks and shelters.  911 is currently 
used for all emergencies, including mental health 
emergencies.  988 will be a mental health crisis num-
ber, and calls will be handled by National Suicide 
Prevention Lifeline counselors. 

When should you call 988?  Anyone in need of cri-
sis support for themselves or someone else should 
call 988 which started on July 16th.  988 is an oppor-
tunity to transform our country’s behavioral health 
crisis system to respond to anyone in need. 

Is 1-800-273-8255 going away?  No.  Moving to 988 
does not mean the 800 number goes away.  Dialing 
either number will get people to the same services, 
no matter which number they use.  In the end, 988 is 
an easier-to-remember way for all Americans to ac-
cess a strengthened and expanded network of crisis 
call centers.   

For more information about 988, click on: https://
sdsuicideprevention.org/988-2/. 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNjE2Ljc0NzAzMjUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDYxNi43NDcwMzI1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MTQyNjExJmVtYWlsaWQ9TGlzYUNAbmNwdmEub3JnJnVzZXJpZD1MaXNhQ0BuY3B2YS5vcmcmZmw9
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How to Donate Property 

Please donate that Auto, Boat, Yacht, Truck or 
RV that's no longer needed to NCPVA!  Re-
ceive the maximum legal tax deductions and 

possibly a partial cash payment.  

For more information about car, boat, RV and 
other property donations or to receive a "no ob-
ligation" evaluation of your potential vehicle or 
other property donation , please call toll free: 

(866) 2-GIVING or (866) 244-8464.  

We pick up anywhere in the U.S.A. 

SUPPORT PVA  

NORTH CENTRAL CHAPTER 

Paralyzed Veterans of America North Central 
Chapter relies solely on private donations and 
receives NO government funding!  Your con-
tribution is 100% tax deductible, as we are a 

501(c) (3) corporation.  Support by individual 
donors and businesses enable us to make our 

services FREE to members. 

Please support our mission through a  

direct donation to: 

PVA North Central Chapter 

209 North Garfield Avenue,  

Sioux Falls, SD 57104 

QUESTION: 

HAVE YOU CONSIDERED INCLUDING 
PVA NORTH CENTRAL CHAPTER IN 

YOUR WILL OR TRUST? 

This type of donation will serve as an invest-
ment in our organization that will reap our mem-

bers benefits for many years to come. 

 

 

SD State Veterans Cemetery  

Endowment Fund 

 

 

With the passing of SB 91, the South Dakota Veterans Coun-
cil established an Endowment Fund with the South Dakota 
Community Foundation.  This fund will be used for the 
maintenance and operations of the veterans cemetery in 
Sioux Falls, SD 

The South Dakota State Veterans Cemetery is located at the 1
-90/I-229 area in Sioux Falls, SD and encompasses up to 50 
acres of land donated by the City of Sioux Falls.  

All federally defined veterans, spouses, and dependent chil-
dren are eligible for burial in the State Veterans Cemetery. 

We are proud to be able to give our veterans their final rest-
ing place on the eastside and keep them close to their fami-
lies.   

https://sdcommunityfoundation.org/for-advisors/existing-
funds/south-dakota-veterans-cemetery-fund/ 
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ATTENTION VOLUNTEERS 

 

BE SURE TO LOOK FOR YOUR  
VOLUNTEER NUMBER  OR VAVS 

VOLUNTEER NAME SOMEWHERE 
IN THIS NEWSLETTER AND CON-

TACT THE CHAPTER OFFICE IF 
YOUR NAME OR NUMBER IS 

LISTED. 

 

CHUCK DOOM 

VOLUNTEER PROGRAM               
COORDINATOR 

North Central Chapter 
209 N. Garfield Ave., Sioux Falls, SD 57104 
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Paralyzed Veterans of America 
North Central Chapter 
209 N. Garfield Ave 
Sioux Falls, SD 57104 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

       

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

Sioux Falls VA Health Care System  

2501 West 22nd Street 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105 
Phone: (605) 336-3230 or (800) 316-8387 
Fax: (605) 333-6878 

VA Black Hills Health Care System - Fort Meade Campus  

113 Comanche Road 
Fort Meade, SD 57741 
Phone: (605) 347-2511 or (800) 743-1070 
Fax: (605) 720-7171 

VA Black Hills Health Care System   

500 North 5th Street 
Hot Springs, SD 57747 
Phone: 605-745-2000 
Fax: 605-745-2091 

Minneapolis VA Health Care System  

One Veterans Drive 
Minneapolis, MN 55417 
Phone: (612) 725-2000 or 866-414-5058 
Fax: (612) 725-2049 

Fargo VA Health Care System  

2101 Elm Street 
Fargo, ND 58102 
Phone: (701)232-3241 
Fax: (701)239-3705 

VA Montana Health Care System  

1892 Williams Street 
Fort Harrison, MT 59636 
Phone: (406) 442-6410 
Fax: (406) 447-7916 

Cheyenne VA Health Care System  

2360 E. Pershing Blvd. 
Cheyenne, WY 82001 
Phone: (307)778-7550 
Fax: (307) 778-7336 

Sheridan VA Health Care System  

1898 Fort Road 
Sheridan, WY 82801 
Phone: (307) 672-3473 or (866) 822-6714 
Fax: (307) 672-1900 

VA Health Care Systems Contact Information 

The PVA North Central Chapter proudly serves the states of North Dakota, South Dakota,                      

Southwest Minnesota, and portions of Montana and Wyoming.    


